Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, January 13, 2009 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:



Mayor



James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Kaufman, Fred Blee


Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi
 



Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci



Attorney


Frank Como

Excused:
Trustee



John Schaffer

Guests



See Sheet

Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:05 PM.   Entered into Public Hearing at 7:06 PM.  Mayor reviewed budget, and Clerk read increases in Solid Waste and Water.   Mayor took questions and comments. Out of Public Hearing at 7:15 PM.

Guests:  Judy Eldridge from Tillers and Toilers stated they need storage for new wreaths on bandstand.  Discussion of storage in Code Enforcement Room.  Suggestion and discussion of storage in Village Barn.  Bill Foster to show Judy Eldridge storage of Village decorations for possible storage there, and she is to notify board if not suitable. 

MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from December 9, 2008 and December 17, 2008, with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Blee. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.

BILLS:
Presented. Approved as amended in the amount of  $31,176.46 from abstract numbers 210 & 211 with a Motion by Kaufman, seconded by DeHaas. Carried.

WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee – Capital Expenditure Projects – Mary Chappell reviewed status and outline of schedule of what needs to be done including funding, contacting various agencies for SEQR approval and declaring Village as lead agent; Tim Steed from Hunt Engineering discussed SEQR process including need for breaking project apart into tank project and water distribution system.  Mary Chappell will provide Clerk with list of agencies to be contacted, and contact letters are to be sent initiating SEQR process; Tim Steed to email draft SEQR to Clerk and Attorney; Rate Committee will provide recommendations after working with Tim Steed at meeting January 27th. 


Library Addition/Library Board – Mayor stated Bob Nelson’s term is up and thanked him for his service on the Board; Mr. Nelson reviewed addition project and financial need.  

Walking Trail/Trout Ponds – No report.


Bike Park – Still waiting for response from Nike for minimum size paving requirement for ramps; Contractors expressed support and requested specs of what is needed; Recent email request for support has brought in donations; Paving company willing to work with Village to reduce cost, including question of purchasing asphalt through Village at reduced rate, Mayor to investigate.


PPG – No report. 


Emergency Water Plan – Updated.


MB Storm Windows – No discussion.


Shirley Road Property Transfer – Attorney has paperwork, needs signatures.


Pictures on Website – Fred Blee has to meet with Ray Hunt.


Village Offices – Trustee DeHaas discussed need for project to proceed; Mayor agreed and stated it’s in budget.


Environmental Testing – Bill Foster reviewed report, discussion of work to be done, radon reading; suggestions of plastic on floor and vents.


Reservoir Deed – Attorney provided deed to clerk; Scott Evans requested Attorney return abstract when done.

NEW BUSINESS: 


RESOLUTION #1-09
Authorize NYS Archives LGRMIF Grant (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Kaufman, seconded by DeHaas. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Schaffer – Excused.  Carried.

RESOLUTION #2-09
Appointment to REAP Board (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Blee, seconded by Kaufman.  Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Schaffer – Excused.  Carried.

RESOLUTION #3-09
Increases in Water and Solid Waste (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Blee.  Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Schaffer – Excused.  Carried.

RESOLUTION #4-09
Adoption of the 2009-10 Village Budget (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Kaufman.  Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Schaffer – Excused.  Carried.

RESOLUTION #5-09
Reservoir Replacement Project (copy attached) adopted.  Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Schaffer – Excused.  Carried.

RESOLUTION #6-09
Water System Improvements Project (copy attached) adopted.  Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Schaffer – Excused.  Carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:                     
Code Enforcement – Discussed Village plowing of unshoveled sidewalks, problem with Kubota plowing snow and possibility of purchasing a snow blower; Bill Foster to review snow blowers.

Public Works – Reservoir inspection scheduled for January 27th; furnace installed for Post Office, electrical will be done January 19th.

Mayor – Discussion of busing company traffic, safety and parking issues on Clinton/Rewey Streets; local law to be written for no parking signs. 



Personnel – (Schaffer excused)



Planning – No report.



Board of Appeals – No report.



Building & Grounds – No report.



Parks - No report.



Youth – No report.



Library – No report.



Police – Report distributed.

Child Protection – (Schaffer excused)


Clerk – Newsletters sent, upgrading software for water meter reader; Constitutional Tax Limit report submitted; working with Lori DeHaas and Bill Foster on grant for more meters; preparing annual Susquehanna River Report; Mertie Pozzi and Lori DeHaas to attend bonding seminar.

CORRESPONDENCES:
Read thank you note from Leslie Inderwies for support with Holiday Magic.

Guests:  Dave Arnold had complaints regarding water meter card penalty and issues with Code Enforcement Officer.  Mayor addressed issues.  

Motion to enter into Executive Session at 10:00 PM by Kaufman, seconded by Blee.  Back into regular session at 10:30 PM, and motion to adjourn at 10:30 p.m. by Kaufman, seconded by Blee.

Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer

